Research Riders Meeting

Feb. 14, 2008

Art Nicholls, Acting Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 12 members and one guest present in the Bldg 71 lower conference room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and a motion to be approved was made by Chuck Ellis, seconded by Scott Mullin.

Treasurer’s report: 

No treasurer’s report was given, as Ken Irvin was not present.
Old Business Section:
Our officer status – Due to the stepping down from office of former President Mark Griffin, Vice Pres. Art Nicholls has filled the role as President and Road Captain Scott Mullin has filled in as Vice President.  It was brought up to the attending members that our bylaws allow for this change and if accepted, both Art and Scott were willing to assume the officer duties as President and Vice President until the next formal election.   A motion to accept this change was made by Jon Matthews and seconded by Steve Clay.  Motion passed with a unanimous show of hands.

Art Nicholls brought up the email vote on changing Article 6 Line 6 of the bylaws.  It was reported by Steve Clay that 25 votes were received via email, 25 for the change, 0 opposed.  As per the rules pertaining to voting this number of votes constituted the required quorum and the change passed by majority vote.  Steve Clay will update the bylaws and email to all members.

Committee to update club mission statement - Scott spoke on committee thoughts from their gathering on the topic.  It was decided that the mission statement was solid as it stood, however a move towards adopting a club purpose or philosophy to work in conjunction with the mission statement was developed, this approach was thought to be desirable as it requires no change to the mission statement.  Purpose was thought to be: 1. Hold monthly rides open to all members and their guests, 2. Hold one annual multi-day ride event open to all members and their guests, 3. To support charitable activities through donations, rides and physical means.  Patrick Keller expressed thought that maybe bylaw change would be good so that future leadership can follow the same thoughts.  After some discussion it was decided that if the purpose is listed in the minutes and passed down to future officers it would be unnecessary to make them part of the bylaws, thereby allowing for future flexibility to add new purposes.  Dwaine Smith motioned to accept the purpose and Chuck Ellis seconded.  Approved by a show of hands, 9 for, 4 against.

Steve Clay spoke about getting new Polar Bear Patches to be custom made to have “Research Riders” on the bottom of the patch, thereby making it more personal.  Discussion on the cost of custom patches vs. standard patch, 162.50 for 25 custom vs. $90.00, Motion made by Scott Mullin to go with custom patches, seconded by Chuck Ellis, motion passed by a show of hands, 10 for, 1 against.

New Business Section:
Art Nicholls appointed Jon Matthews Sr. Road Captain, he accepted.

Patrick Keller nominated Isral Qualkenbush to be a member of the RR.  Steve Clay motioned and Jon Matthews seconded.

Mike Huebenthal joined the RR prior to the meeting.

Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Feb. 23 Ride to Llano – Chuck Ellis is planning this ride and spoke on it.  Will meet at the Valero in Helotes on Bandera Rd. and 1560.  We will meet at 8:30 for ride briefing, kickstands up at 9:00am.  Ride will take scenic run thru hill country to Llano where we will eat lunch at Coopers BBQ, rated best in TX by Ride TX Magazine.  From there another route will be taken with the ride ending in Bergheim, Hwy 46 and 3351.  Those that need to depart early are welcome to do so and will be given an alt route to take.

St. Patrick’s Day Parade – March 15, parade starts at 11:00 this year, all who wish to take part in the parade need to contact Art Nicholls via Art.Nicholls@swri.org.  Breakfast @ the Pigstand, possible after parade ride to have lunch, suggestions are welcome.  More details to come.

Coast ride to be planned for April by Pete McKeighan.  

Sandra Segovia suggested a future ride to the Texas Treasure out of Port Aransas.

Open Discussion:

Art Nicholls spoke about our group rides and the need to take on a better safety practice, as it has been mentioned in the past that we have fallen short there.  He spoke of adopting better group riding rules and/or guidelines.  Jon Matthews and Steve Clay had looked into and gathered much info online.  Jon arranged a meeting with the Road Captain of the local HOG Chapter and will meet with him to get further info.  Input is being welcomed from experienced group riders to assist in assimilating a set of formal group riding guidelines.  Art appointed a committee to work on this; Jon Matthews, Steve Clay, Daniel Garcia, Patrick Keller and Chuck Ellis accepted this responsibility.

Art talked to the group about assisting with the SwRI Food Bank effort – Peter Allan was at the meeting and is our local contact for info.

Cowboy Breakfast 2-15-08, meet and park in front of the Credit Union on campus.

Jon Matthews spoke about the possibility of an unofficial patch for the Research Riders to go with and/or complement the official RR Patch.  He will look into interest and design ideas.

Chuck Ellis made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Craig Gibson, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
